	[image: image1.png]



	
	Daily Brief

	Friday, November 9, 2007
20071109-0
	
	CEO Roger Snoble

 

	In this issue:

· Details on Federal Transportation Spending Bill Conference Report to be Issued Next Week
· 

 HYPERLINK  \l "_Los_Angeles_City_Council Approves R_1" 

Los Angeles City Council Approves Request to Delay Termination of Fare Reimbursement Agreement

· 

 HYPERLINK  \l "_Regional_Transportation_CEO_Committ_1" 

Regional Transportation CEO Committee Meeting

· 

 HYPERLINK  \l "_Next_Week’s_Procurement_Postings_1" 

Next Week’s Procurement Postings

· 

 HYPERLINK  \l "_Upcoming_CEO_Meetings_and Events" 

Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events



	Details on Federal Transportation Spending Bill Conference Report to be Issued Next Week

The conference report on the federal transportation spending for Fiscal Year 2008, that was agreed upon by House and Senate negotiators yesterday, will be made available next week. Top appropriators from the House and Senate have released a document providing broad details on the conference report. This document affirms that conferees included an additional $1 billion to address the poor state of bridges across America. When the full copy of the conference report is made available, and we learn the status of a number of our funding requests, I will promptly share this information.
Los Angeles City Council Approves Request to Delay Termination of Fare Reimbursement Agreement

The L.A. City Council today approved the Council’s Transportation Committee report requesting that the Board delay terminating the Fare Reimbursement Agreement between Metro and the City and requesting that the Board take a position on the termination notice. The agreement allows for reimbursement of Metro passes on Commuter Express and selected DASH routes and is scheduled to be terminated effective January 1, 2008

Regional Transportation CEO Committee Meeting

Today, Metro hosted a meeting of regional CEO’s from Southern California transportation agencies to discuss a variety of topics, including our common goal of securing a major share of goods movement dollars made available from Proposition 1B. Secretary of Business, Transportation and Housing Agency, Dale Bonner, attended a portion of the meeting to share the Governor’s perspective on how Proposition 1B funds should be apportioned. In addition to presentations from SCAG, Metro provided a synopsis of our Congestion Pricing Feasibility Study. The meeting ended with a discussion of Metrolink and a review of a recent cost/benefit study on the commuter rail service.

Next Week’s Procurement Postings
Metro has released a Request for Proposals (RFP) today to procure up to 260, 45-foot low floor composite structure CNG and Gasoline/Hybrid transit vehicles. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from November 9, 2007, through April 17, 2008.

This procurement was authorized by a 2/3 vote from the Board during the September 2007 Board Meeting.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Margaret Merhoff, Contract Administration Manager, at (213) 922-1073.

Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events

Next week, I will be meeting with the Transportation Corridor Improvement Fund (TCIF) Working Group to discuss the latest guidelines from the California Transportation Commission (CTC).  I will also be meeting with Director Najarian. Finally, I will be meeting with Mary Nichols, Chair of the California Air Resources Board, to discuss innovative ways to provide environmentally friendly transportation options and improve air quality in our region.
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